June 28th, 2009
Hi
Not much to write about. In fact, almost nothing. Was feeling a bit tired this past week so took exercise a bit easier. On Friday, for the first time this season, I missed out on a swim as the pool was closed because the T3 signal was raised, though there was really no need to close it as weather conditions here were still all right. So, I did more in the gym, including rowing. There was a news item on TV saying how Australian scientists have discovered that exercise stimulates the grow of neural stem cells which in turn means that neurons are replaced, and that this is important for older people. It also suggested that social exercise is particularly beneficial, which is not the kind of exercise I do. 

More Rugby internationals. The ABs beat Italy 28-7 but were struggling. Australia easily beat France. Last week Italy was in Australia and France was in NZ 

In HK, the number of swine flu cases confirmed at clinics and hospitals is about 700. But this is only the tip of the iceberg and the real number will be much higher as the government is no longer trying to contain the disease or quarantine people. If people at the airport are identified as having a fever, they are just given masks and a sheet with a list of government out-patient clinics. 

I was reading in last year’s letter of this week that the H5N1 bird flu virus had re-surfaced in local markets. As a consequence, more thorough cleaning of markets was introduced and any unsold chickens at the end of the day had to be culled instead of being kept overnight, as has been the practice, as the close proximity of the birds is one factor that helps the spread of the virus. 

Wednesday is the July 1st public holiday for the anniversary (12th) of the handover. The annual protest march will be held and many more are expected this year. Senior government officials is said to be so worried that they are organising their own march on the same day, which the CE will attend. 
That seems to be it for this time. 
Cheers
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